## Safety & Infrastructure Committee Meeting

## 15 Feb 2017

The meeting was held on 15 Feb 2017. Present were: Administrator, Jeff White; Mayor Mike Henwood; Chairman, Sherm Prince; Committee Member, Sue Henwood. Debbie Wolfe had an excused absent because of sickness.

- 1) We discussed the need for at least a retaining wall for Diesel fuel tank and maybe a roof over the entire generator at the Water Plant.
- 2) it was discussed that now that Gary had bricks all done from the storm sewer, that he could get the Handicap sign and fee signs up.
- 3) Catch basin need clean out and some TLC on many of them if weather holds so nice.
- 4) Get Parking spaces marked out at old Liberty Bell and north west end of Main Street.
- 5) Two places that need some work on roads, is north west corner of Main Street at the catch basin and south west corner of Main street.
- 6) The Mason's Dinner building to open 1 Mar 2017, a sandwhich shop?
- 7) No parking west of Catholic Church on north side of Marietta Street
- 8) Jeff and Mike will be looking into new Water Meters with quick sending reading by drive by readings.
- 9) After new hire for Street work is hired, Brandon will help Chance.
- 10) The streets need to be swept as time and weather is available.
- 11)Barb at from GGC is going to talk to EPA about hold concerning new well hold up.